

## FLORIDA'S SPACE COAST

Kimberly Powell, Clerk to the Board, 400 South Street • P.O. Box 999, Titusville, Florida 32781-0999

Telephone: (321) 637-2001 Fax: (321) 264-6972 Kimberly Powell@brevardclerk us



May 2, 2023

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Morris Richardson, County Attorney

RE:

Malabar Scrub Sanctuary Management

The Board of County Commissioners, in special session on May 1, 2023, directed the County Attorney and staff to prepare an Interlocal Agreement with the Town of Malabar for maintenance of the Malabar Scrub Sanctuary to include: removing locks from the gates, without a permit, as soon as possible; County staff will relocate trails; Town of Malabar to waive permit fees, permit requirement, and tree survey requirement; trees will be maintained, per Mike Knight, EEL Program Manager's map, on the perimeter buffer as shown on his PowerPoint presentation; and along the trails, all trees that were previously identified by Mike Knight to be saved, will remain.

Your continued cooperation is always appreciated.

Sincerely,

BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS

RACHEL M. SADOFF, CLERK

Kimberly Powell, Clerk to the Board

/sm

CC:

County Manager

**EELs** 

Parks and Recreation